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Outcome:
1. Environment


Question No:  49
Division/Agency:
Marine and Biodiversity

Topic:
Platypus Ulcerative Disease

Hansard Page ECITA:
32 (22/05/07)

Senator Brown asked:

Can you find out for me what assessment of this really tragic disease has been done by the Commonwealth, what information you have about it and what action has been taken or is contemplated?

Answer:

Platypus ulcerative disease has been known to only affect platypus in northern Tasmania although there have been some unconfirmed reports from Derwent River tributaries. The disease is caused by the fungus Mucor amphibiorum which is present in amphibian species in many parts of Australia and it is not known why platypuses in other states are not affected.  The disease is fatal to infected platypus in Northern Tasmania in a majority of cases. The disease was first discovered by scientists from the University of Tasmania in 1982. A 1997 field survey indicated that the disease is responsible for 8% of platypus deaths in the affected northern Tasmanian river systems. 

The (Tasmanian) Central North Field Naturalists (CNFN), through the Tasmanian Mucor amphibiorum Survey Group is conducting on-ground monitoring of the spread of the disease.  They are supported by Charles Sturt University (CSU) which is providing in-kind support through a web-based collection facility for field reports of the disease. CSU is also supporting a study of the genetic diversity of M. amphibiorum samples from diseased Tasmanian platypuses and mainland frogs.  

The Tasmanian Department of Primary Industries and Water (DPIW) is currently active in establishing community-based on-ground monitoring of the disease, coordinated with the CNFN / CSU project. DPIW has recently employed a wildlife disease biologist who will address these and similar issues.

On 21 January 2007 the Australian Government approved Natural Heritage Trust funding of $322,000 over 2006-07 and 2007-08 for the project ‘Community and Science-based Conservation Partnership” which proposes to deliver the following outcomes:

· Increased and expanded community engagement in platypus conservation;

· An assessment of the health and status of the platypus in Tasmania;

· A strategy for the conservation and management of platypus in Tasmania;

· Increased community education and awareness of the platypus.

Outcome:
1. Environment


Question No:  84
Sub Outcome:


Division/Agency:
Marine and Biodiversity Division

Topic:
Whaling

Hansard Page ECITA:
91

Senator Siewert asked:

…At last estimates we were asking about whales and we were asking about the plan for next year, for this coming summer…So that there is no misunderstanding, when you see if they can consider it, could you supply details of the plan, if it is available, please?

Answer/s:

Japan has not yet lodged their special permit notification with the International Whaling Commission for the 2007-2008 season, so we cannot be sure, but from discussions within the International Whaling Commission Scientific Committee in May 2007, it appears that Japanese whaling vessels will include some of the area Australia claims as an Exclusive Economic Zone off the Australian Antarctic Territory in its whaling program.
